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~ 5.TODD FARRIS

TEARMAN SPENCER
City Attorney

ROBIN A. PEDERSON

JENNIFER L. WILLIAMS
Deputy City Attorneys

HEID! WICK SPOERL
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
THOMAS D. MILLER
PETER J. BLOCK
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN
HANNAH R. JAHN

JULIE P. WILSON
MEIGHAN M. ANGER
ALEXANDER R. CARSON
ALEXANDER T. MUELLER
ALEXANDER D, COSSI

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 = 200 East Wells Street « Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 LISA A. GILMORE

Telephone: 414.286.2601 - TDD: 414.286.2025 « Fax: 414.286.8550

April 11, 2024

Ms. Pauline Bullocks
8501 West Keefe Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53222

RE: Communications from Pauline Bullocks
C.I File No. 1068-2024-325

Dear Ms. Bullocks:
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KATHERINE A. HEADLEY
L. ANTHONY JACKSON
STACY J. MILLER
JORDAN M, SCHETTLE
THERESA A. MONTAG
ALEXANDER E. FOUNDOS
TRAVIS J. GRESHAM
KYLE W. BAILEY

JOSEPH M. DOBBS
WILLIAM K. HOTCHKISS
CLINT B. MUCHE
JOANNA FRACZEK
ZACHARY A. HATFIELD
MEGHAN C. MCCABE
MARIA E. MESOLORAS
CYNTHIA HARRIS ORTEGA
Assistant City Attorneys

We have received your claim in the amount of $800.00, in regards to property damage sustained on

January 13, 2024, when a large branch from a City tree fell on your house.

Our investigation into this matter revealed that on January 13, 2024, the Forestry Department received a
request for emergency service regarding a tree branch that fell on your house at 8601 West Keefe Avenue.
The Forestry crew arrived, noted the damage to your roof and gutter, and removed the branch. The failed

branch was alive, with no decay present.

On January 13, 2024, Milwaukee had a major snow event move through the City with 8.4 inches of snow
and winds peaking at 48 MPH. This contributed to widespread tree damage throughout the city. It is our
position that the Forestry Department followed standard operating procedures in this case, and we are not

negligent in this matter. Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied.

If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a written statement requesting a hearing
within 21 days of the postmarked date of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells Street,
Room 205, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202. Please include a photocopy of this letter’s envelope, showing

the postmark, and retain the original in the event further proof is needed.

Very truly yours,
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PATRICIA KLOSIEWSKI
Investigator Adjuster
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